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Residents encouraged to participate in Walsall town centre PSPO consultation
 
Walsall Council is encouraging residents, visitors and those who work in the town centre to participate in a consultation on the future of its Public Spaces Protection Order (PSPO) and whether it should be extended or varied for another three years.

The order, which has been in place since 2017, was enacted to tackle anti-social behaviour and ensure that law-abiding residents can use and enjoy public spaces safely. It deals with specific nuisances or problems in a defined geographical area that are detrimental to the community’s quality of life.
 
Anyone who wishes to participate in the consultation can do so at www.walsall.gov.uk/PSPOconsultation. The closing date for comments is Tuesday 11 July 2023.
 
Councillor Garry Perry, Deputy Leader and Portfolio Holder for Resilient Communities at Walsall Council, said, “We are committed to tackling anti-social behaviour to maintain law and order and the quality of life of our residents. 

“A PSPO can last for up to three years after which it must be reviewed. If the review supports an extension, it may be extended for another three years, and there is no limit to the number of times that a PSPO can be reviewed and renewed.
 
“I’d encourage all residents to participate in this consultation to extend the PSPO and prevent the occurrence or reoccurrence of the behaviour that it prohibits explicitly. We want to enable every resident, young and old, to enjoy using public places safely.”

Inspector Peter Poolton from the Walsall neighbourhood policing unit said, “The PSPO is a way to protect communities and those who wish to work, shop or socialise in Walsall town centre. The order gives the police an opportunity to engage, enforce and divert those committing acts of anti-social behaviour.”
 
For more information about the PSPO or to request information about the consultation in large print or an alternative format, please call the Walsall Council Community Protection Team on 01922 653060 or email communityprotection@walsall.gov.uk

The current PSPO order in Walsall town centre applies to all public spaces within the restricted area and for 24 hours a day. Public spaces include the highway, public footpaths and public areas of land including communal car parks or grassed areas.

[bookmark: _Int_Xruo6I5e]Following the end of the consultation period, Walsall Council will review the feedback and other information to decide whether or not to extend or vary the order. 

For the latest information about the Walsall town centre PSPO, visit https://www.walsall.gov.uk/PSPOwalsall


